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Pursuing Excellence on Primary Health Care Tomorrow



President’s Message

Five Years ago, a group of nurses working in Family Medicine and
Primary Healthcare from various clusters of Hospital Authority came
together and set up “The Hong Kong Association of Family Medicine
and Primary Healthcare Nurses (HKAFM&PHCN). I am honored to
take up the President since then. The Association has made steady
progress over the last 5 years. By the end of December 2017, more
than 780 nurses enrolled as members since inauguration with over
400 members actively engaged in the more than 20 events organized
by the association.

The past 5 years had not been easy, but the outcomes are
encouraging. Our council members have been supportive to offer
their expertise without boundaries. Nowadays, there are total 77
members conferred as Fellow of Hong Kong Academy of Nursing
(Community & Public Health - Primary Health). Being one of the
member of Hong Kong College of Community and Public Health
Nursing (HKCCPHN). we need to meet the Fellowship requirement
of Hong Kong Academy of Nursing (HKAN) in years ahead. We
signify our strategic focus on professional and management
development to facilitate and prepare our members to achieve the
Fellowship in HKAN.

We celebrate the first 5 years of HKAFM&PHCN, I am confident that
the association is ever more ready to take on the challenges to come.
It is because I have the greatest trust to our council members who
never cease to achieve improvement and the unfailing support from
our college partners.

I wish to express my sincere thanks to all Chairmen and council
members of the association for their leadership and support towards
the association activities. My special thanks go to Ms. Adela Lai, Ms.
Grace Yeung and Ms. Chan Lai Hung, our Honorable Consultants
for their advices and guidance to the association. Most importantly,
may I extend my grateful thanks to HKCCPHN and HKAN for
giving our association its great support to so many of our activities
including our Anniversary celebration.

Mr. WONG Kin Wing Jimmy
President

Hong Kong Association of Family Medicine &
Primary Healthcare Nurses Limited




